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 St. Mary’s School Newsletter 
 Always faithful to God, ourselves and others in the spirit of the Presentation tradition. 

 St. Mary’s is committed to Child Safety and the inclusion of all children. 

 Respect Ourselves  -  Respect Others  -  Respect our Environment 

Term 4 - Week 10 Monday 4 December, 2023 

PBIS Expectations: Expectations in the Church 
 

The School Photographer 

 Mass Times:       Phone    -   02 6032 9284     

          Web        -   http://www.smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Chiltern - Saturdays 6.00 pm      Email      -   principal@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

 Rutherglen - Sundays 9.00 am              75-89 High Street, Rutherglen, Vic, 3685 

 Wahgunyah—Sundays 10.30am             PO Box 146 

                  Office Hours: 8.30am - 4.00pm 

 

Yesterday was the First Sunday of ADVENT 

Advent is the Catholic liturgical season of preparation leading up to Christmas Day. The word advent is 
derived from the Latin word adventus, which means coming. During Advent we anticipate the coming 
of Jesus as a baby. It’s a time full of reflection, excitement, and hope as we prepare to celebrate his 
birth. While we typically regard Advent as a joyous season, it is also intended to be a period of        
preparation, much like Lent. Prayer, penance and fasting are appropriate during this season. 

 

Advent officially begins four Sundays before Christmas and ends on December 24. It marks the           
beginning of the Catholic Church’s liturgical calendar year. This year Advent begins this Sunday,         
December, 3. Christmas Eve is the Fourth Sunday of Advent, with Christmas falling on a Monday. Four 
weeks isn't long, but that still leaves plenty of time to spend some quiet time preparing for Jesus’   
coming. 

 

Having an Advent Wreath in your home is a great way of tracking yourselves meaningfully through  
Advent. Don't let the Advent wreath become just another tradition without any meaning behind 
it!  Make lighting the Advent Wreath a time for meaningful connections and discussions with your 
loved ones. 

Week 1: Advent Wreath Prayer:    

 

Dear Jesus, you are the hope in our messy world. As we light the first 
candle this Advent, help us slow down, listen to your voice, and focus on 
what’s really important. We place our hope in you as we prepare our 
hearts to celebrate your birth on Christmas. Amen. 
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Nativity Play and Awards Night: 

 

The end of year  Nativity Play and Awards night 
is this Wednesday, starting at 6pm sharp in the 
church. All junior students need to be in their 
classroom by 5.45 pm to get into their costumes. 
All senior students are encouraged to dress in 
something Christmassy.  
 

School Fence: 
 

As some might have noticed we are in the process of putting up a school fence. A back colorbond fence 
was erected last weekend and over the next few weekends (weather permitting) a front fence will be 
erected. 

 

Weeding Volunteers!! 

 

Wow! Out of nowhere a group of lively lads asked me whether they could do some voluntary wedding in 
between the hall and the tennis courts!! THANKS boys and well done!! 

2024 Foundation Enrolments 

Could all families with existing siblings at school, and wanting to register another child for 2024 Foundation               

enrolments, please ensure you have your enrolments in as soon as possible. Enrolment packs are available 

from the office. 

Christmas Hamper Raffles 
 

The Raffle Draw is scheduled for this Friday. 
 
A BIG Thank You to everyone who have been 
rallying around and donating gifts. 
 
Donations close tomorrow morning -  
December 5, 2023 to allow them all to be 
Wrapped in time for the draw. 
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School Colour Run—Friday 1st December 
 

Our Colour Run 
was an Amazing Success -  

We all had an absolute ball!!! 
 

The day started with egg and spoon races and            
sack races and afterwards was our Colour Run -  

A day full of Fun and Inclusiveness. 
 

Our beautiful St Mary’s community raised just over 
$9,300! 

We can’t thank you all enough. 
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We send our best wishes to all 
who have celebrated their Birth-
days last Week - and who will be 

up to the end of the Term! 

Stevie 

Congratulations to the Class Award Winners Last Week: 

Raegan; Stephanie; Noah; Lilly; Melody; Matilda; Ivy; Emmerson; Sienna; Hunter 

Madelyn Tanisha Archie 
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Have a great weekend! 

Matt 

Church Respect 
Ourselves 

Respect Others Respect our  
Environment 

 • Participate in 
prayer and   
singing 

 
• Follow rou-

tines and     
instructions 

 
• Sit, stand and 

kneel              
appropriately 

 
• Bless yourself 

when entering 
and leaving 
the Church 

 
• Enter and exit  

calmly and     
correctly 

 
• Exiting people 

go first - wait 
for them to 
leave 

 
 

• Keep your 
hands to   
yourself 

 
• Listen to the 

person     
speaking 

 
• Be quiet 
 
• Participate 
 
• Offer peace 

quietly and 
calmly to     
others 

 
• Listen to the 

person     
speaking 

 
• Enter and exit 

the pews cor-
rectly during 
communion and  
blessings 

 

• Respect the  
sacred space 

 
• Sit quietly 
 
• Enter and exit       

correctly 
 
• Keep your feet 

on the floor 

PBIS Expectations: Expectations in the Church 
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Summer Holiday Programs!! 
 
The Albury LibraryMuseum has many wonderful programs throughout the summer to keep learning 
happening over the break! Eleven out of the twelve programs are completely free and offer a range of 
options for all families: 
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Important Calendar Dates  -  2023 

 

Term 4 

 

 

Tuesday 5 December    Third Day of Foundation Transition 9.00am - 12.45pm 

       Grade 4 Transition Day - Rutherglen High School - All Day 

Wednesday 6 December   Nativity Play - 6pm Sharp - at Church; followed by Awards 

Friday 8 December    Christmas Hamper Raffle draw 

Monday 11 December    Grade 6 Graduation Dinner 

Tuesday 12 December    Fourth Day of Foundation Transition 9.00am - 3.30pm 

Friday 15 December    Last Day of Term - Movie Activity 

 

 

Important Calendar Dates  -  2024 

Term 1 

 

Tuesday 30 January    First Day - Term 1 

Wednesday 31 January   Foundation Rest Day 

Wednesday 7 February   Foundation Rest Day 

Wednesday 14 February   Foundation Rest Day 

Monday 19 February    School Photography Day 

Wednesday 21 February   Foundation Rest Day 

Thursday 21 March    Harmony Day 

Thursday 28 March    Last Day of Term 

Friday 29th March    Good Friday 

Sunday 31 March    Easter Sunday 

Staff email addresses 

Matt Attwater (Principal)  -  mattwater@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Libby Dickinson (Gr 5/6 teacher) - edickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Michael Ratcliffe (Grade 4 teacher) - mratcliffe@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Taylor Dickinson (Grade 2 teacher)) - tdickinson@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Emily Morris (Grade 3 teacher)  - emorris@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Wednesday) 

Emma Kerr (Gr 5/6 teacher) - ekerr@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Sarah Grogan (Foundation/1 teacher) - sgrogan@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Nicole O’Mahony (Learning Diversity Leader) - nomahony@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Jane van Zanten (Art/Grade 2)  -  jvanzanten@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday/Friday) 

Gina Nero (Italian teacher)  -  gnero@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au (Tuesday) 

Amanda Arnot (Business Manager) - aarnot@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 

Judy Fah (Admin Assistant) - jfah@smrutherglen.catholic.edu.au 


